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Corridor Zoning

Staff made a presentation respecting “Corridors and Commercial Centres” (attached) and
compared the previous 1996 Official Community Plan (OCP) with the current 2008 OCP.

The previous OCP permitted commercial uses within Growth Centres, Local Service
Centres, Main Street and Highway Commercial areas, but not in Neighbourhood
designations.

The current OCP has three major designations for the purposes of this discussion:
Urban Node; Corridor; and Neighbourhood.

The New Zoning Bylaw (4500) created three Corridor Zones: Residential Corridor
(COR1), Mixed-Use Corridor (COR2) and Community Corridor (CORS3); all must meet
the maximum setback requirement, do not allow parking between the front face of a
building and the street, and have a two-storey minimum height requirement.
Commercial uses are permitted in the CORS, but must respect the Corridor building
form (i.e. two storeys).

Commercial uses should be located in Commercial Centre Zones: Local Service
Centre (CC1), Neighbourhood Centre (CC2) or City Commercial Centre (CC3) and not
in Corridor Zones.

When property is a double-fronting lot, the developer needs to deem the one adjacent
to the major road to be the front yard for purposes of determining setbacks.

Committee’s comments:

The Main Street designation didn’t work in the previous OCP and the 50% setback
required for development along Corridors in the current OCP doesn’t work in Nanaimo.
The current OCP has a vision to encourage pedestrian appeal and density to support
transit for the future needs of Nanaimo.

The main issue for developers is a shortage of parking spaces for projects.

Often commercial tenants have a higher parking requirement than in the Parking
Bylaw.

Review where the Corridor designations are in the city, as opposed to whether they
work.

Consider reviewing parking ratios; they may be too high (instead of 5 stalls/1,000 sq.ft.
reduce to 4.3 stalls/1,000 sq.ft.).

Parking is preferred in front of the building, instead of beside the building, which is
required in the new Zoning Bylaw.

Councillor Bestwick arrived at the meeting.

Rick Jones, Urban Design Group, made the following comments:

Add a height limitation to Corridor Zones to make it reasonable to build a second
storey (i.e. for buildings over 900 m?).

Smaller buildings now require a staircase or elevator to get to the second storey,
which is not practical in a 500 to 1,000 m? project.

Maybe second storey should be on minimum of 50% of floor plate.

Need more flexibility respecting Corridor Zoning.

Staff will provide a report to the Committee respecting options for Corridor Zoning.





































































